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	BLIND MAN                                                                                        MAY 21, 2017

	EPISTLE
Acts 16:16 – 34

Acts 26:1 – 5, 12 – 20  
	GOSPEL
John 9:1 – 38
John 10:1 – 9 
	Tone 5

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	6th SUNDAY OF PASCHA. Blind Man. Holy Equals-to-the-Apostles Emperor Constantine and his mother, Helen (Elena) (327). St. Constantine (1129) and his children, Ss. Michael and Theodore, Wonderworkers of Múrom. Ven. Cassian the Greek, of Uglich (1504). Bl. Andrei (Andrew) of Simbirsk (1841). The Meeting of the VLADIMIR Icon of the Most Holy Theotokos (in commemoration of the saving of Moscow from the invasion of the Crimean Khan, Makhmet-Girei, in 1521.)

	Sunday
	May
	21
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Semi-Annual Parish Meeting

	Thursday
	May
	25
	10:00a
	Divine Liturgy – Ascension

	Saturday
	May
	27
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	Bible Study – The Church in the Book of Acts

	Sunday
	May
	28
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	Saturday
	June
	3
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Pentecost Vigil

	Sunday
	June
	4
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:00a
	Kneeling Prayers

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School Picnic

	The Altar Candle is donated by The Rodak Family in thanksgiving to God for Godchild Caroline Adele German who was baptized this weekend. May God Grant Her and The German Family Many Years! The Altar Candle is also donated by Nicholas Lapato in loving memory of his wife, Tillie. May Her Memory Be Eternal!
The Sanctuary Candle is donated by The German Family in celebration of Caroline Adele’s baptism this weekend. May God Grant Her and The German Family Many Years! The Sanctuary Candle is also donated by Drs. Mary and Anna Nemesh in memory of parents Charles and Annie Nemesh and brother Dr. Walter Nemesh. May Their Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

May 21
Sekellick
Masick
E. Barber
Freimann
May 28
MEMORIAL
DAY
POTLUCK
Dean
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
May 21

D. Pierce
D. Rodak
C. German
G. Freimann

&

K. Phinney
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
May 28
S. Hardy
Mka. A.
Prentice
Mka. G.
Phelps
N. Kumar
&

D. Jefferson
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

May 21
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY
TBD
May 28
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY


	TO OUR VISITORS WITH YOUNG CHILDREN: If you are seeking a quiet place to nurse or calm a rambunctious child, there are two rooms off of the main hallway on this floor to serve you. Our library is the second door on the left as well as our teen classroom, the last door on the left, at the end of the hallway. The library has rocking chairs, and both rooms offer comfortable couches and moderate privacy. Changing tables are located in the Ladies room on the upper level and in the Men’s room on the lower level. 

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & Rebekah Barber; Christina Berencz, Tina Burpee, Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove; Julie Flick; George Freimann; Claire & Caroline German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher; Mark Helba; Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Susie & Baby Needham; Karen Nichols; Stacy & Chloe Nimmer; Nicholas & Maura Moser;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney; Helen Salas;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Olga Skenderska; Andrea Ticich; Don & Peter Truitt.
Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother; Ellen Barber’s friends Bruce and Pamela; Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, and sister Love;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate); Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Michael Lungociu’s brother-in-law, Douglas, and a friend’s mother, Gitta Finch; Marilyn Macht’s friend, Priscilla Colby and Marilyn’s cousins Evelyn, Helen and Linda; Joan Mitchum’s daughter Roberta, and her unborn child. Friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt; Sharon Sielinski’s Mother, Marjorie and her niece Taylor;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman; Friend of St. Mark Linda Weir.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	CONGRATULATIONS to Caroline German on her baptism yesterday, Saturday, May 20th. May God grant her and the German family many years!

	SEMI-ANNUAL MEETING: will be held TODAY following Liturgy. PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND. The meeting is open to pledging members of St. Mark parish, so if you haven’t yet submitted a pledge form and wish to participate in this meeting, please return your form to St. Mark administrator, Sharon Sielinski or pledge secretary, Gene Jacobsen, so we may add your name to the meeting roster. Read-ahead materials are available in the hall outside of the church.

	MARK & CINDY HELBA A number of people have requested the address for Mark and Cindy Helba.  It is 533 Gentlewood Square, Purcellville, VA 20132.

	GRADUATES: It’s that time again! Are you or anyone in your family Graduating from High school or College in the Spring? If so please let Father Gregory or Sharon Sielinski know so that we may honor them at a future date! 

	ST. MARK FOCA CHAPTER SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM:  Our FOCA chapter is accepting applications from college and post-graduate students of St. Mark for scholarships.  Applications can be obtained by e-mailing Paul Dean at: PVDean@fcps.edu.  The deadline for submission is TODAY.

	ASCENSION: We will celebrate Divine Liturgy for Ascension on Thursday, May 25th at 10:00 am.

	SERBFEST 2017! SerbFest DC is taking place THIS WEEKEND! There is still time this afternoon to visit St. Luke Serbian Orthodox Church, Potomac, MD. The food and cultural festival will feature Serbian food, drinks, live Serbian music as well as folk dance performances. For more information visit www.serbfestdc.com.

	ICON COMMITTEE: TODAY at the Semi-Annual Meeting, the Icon Committee will present specific icons for the newly prepared Sanctuary walls. As mentioned at the Annual Meeting, although we currently have $57,000 available for iconography, we still anticipate needing an additional $43,000 to complete Phase III of the project. Please note the "Thermometer" installed in the stairwell to track the additional funds from donations. Our Iconographer, Dmitri Shkolnik, is currently working on sketches and determining costs for specific icons. Mark your calendar for May 21 for the "Big Reveal," when opportunities to donate toward specific icons will become available.

	IOCC RECEPTION FOR SYRIAN RELIEF: There will be an IOCC Reception for Syrian Relief on Saturday, June 3rd, 2017 at Ss. Peter & Paul Antiochian Orthodox Church in Potomac, MD. Proceeds will benefit IOCC’s Syrian Relief Fund. Tickets are $25, register online at: iocc.org/Potomac.

	FOCA NEWS & CONGRATULATIONS: Hooray! We are happy to announce that our women’s bowling team comprised of Pat Ihnat, Barbara Freimann, Debbie Dillon, Marcella Hydock, won 2nd place handicap at The FOCA National Bowling Tournament. The tournament, hosted by the Saint Andrew Orthodox Church FOCA chapter, was held May 5th  & 6th  in Baltimore. Stock Awards were drawn and Michael Thompson, our FOCA chapter Treasurer, won 3rd prize of $50. Congratulations to all winners!  

Gifts of Love - Thank you to everyone who donated to the National FOCA 2017 Gifts of Love project. Our St. Mark chapter collected $1,000 through your generous donations. The intent is to present a check with the total amount collected from all FOCA chapters to Bishop David of Alaska at the National FOCA Convention. The convention will be held over Labor Day Weekend in Harrisburg/Hershey PA.

	BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION: Dear parish family, I'm submitting a request for "BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION" which some of our elementary school children are collecting. The program started in California in 1996. General Mills wanted to create a program to help support education and benefit America’s schools – and so, Box Tops for Education™ was born. As part of the initial test program, Box Tops were only available on select Big G cereals, such as Cheerios™, Total™ and Lucky Charms™.  Now hundreds of products such as Ziploc brand bags, Hefty bags, Scott tissue are included (a list has been put up on the bulletin board downstairs).  Participating schools benefit by receiving checks twice a year.  I'll have a container for placing the little pink box tops in next Sunday.  Your help will be greatly appreciated! Paula Zabela

	CALLING ALL CROCHETERS! Do you crochet? Does someone in your family crochet? If so, please consider volunteering to work on a little crochet project for the 2017 Food Festival and Bazaar with us! For details and patterns, please see Sharon Sielinski or Mat. Ann Prentice.

	ST. ANDREW ORTHODOX CHURCH GOLF TOURNAMENT: Registration for the 14th Annual St. Andrew Orthodox Church Golf Tournament is now open! The tournament will be held on Friday, June 9th at The Wetlands Golf Cub in Aberdeen, MD. Registration will begin at noon, with a shotgun start at 1:30 PM. Format is best ball, and of course there will be the usual mulligans! The cost will be $110/golfer, please return your registration form with payment by June 2nd. For more information: For more information http://standrew-baltimore.org/files/Tournament_Registration_Form_2017.pdf.

	HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

MAY GOD GRANT YOU MANY YEARS!

21

Coy Williamson

24
Nicholas Paul Moser

22

Simina Lal Ciubotaru

25

Talia Sieff

Renee Zabela

Florin Vasilian

Dominic Rotunda

26

Christina Berencz

23

Kenneth Bernstein

Andrew Bumbak

Carl Firestone

27

Timothy Firestone

Cindy Jefferson

Fr. Mark Koczak



	RUMMAGE SALE: The annual St. Mark Rummage Sale will take place Saturday, June 10th from 8 am – 2 pm. Donations can be brought in on Sunday May 21st. Please put the donations in the designated marked room to make sorting easier. NO BLACK PLASTIC BAGS- PLEASE.  The items get broken, the bags tear, and they are too heavy to lift. Paper bags and boxes make our work easier. If you choose to price your donations at home, please mark small items for more than 25 cents. You can bundle several small items together to total that amount. Also, please save paper bags and small plastic bags to be used for packing the purchases. Volunteers are needed to sort and price items starting on Monday May 22nd. The first phase is to unpack and sort items.  Pricing will be done at a later date.  No experience needed to unpack and sort. Onsite training is available. Any questions, please call Marsha Zellem or Paula Zabela. See pictures of furniture on St. Mark "Friends list", and on bulletin board in the social hall.

	ST. MARK WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB: If you enjoy a good read followed by a worthy discussion, please consider attending the St. Mark Woman's Book Club. We choose books well in advance and then meet on the last Sunday of every month to discuss the merits of our choices. May 28th - A Man Called Ove by Fredrik Backman; June 25th – Looking for Salvation at the Dairy Queen by Susan Gregg Gilmore. Book suggestions are always welcome. See Mat. Sasha for more details.

	HOLY ARCHANGELS MISSION UPDATE: Holy Archangels Mission has completed the physical move into the new space! The nature of the opportunity that God has opened them to expand their mission and outreach ministries necessitated that they make the move by April 1st or else they would have lost the space. They have since met the goal for the $5,000 matching grant that has helped enable them to sustain this step of faith! Glory to Jesus Christ! Thank you to all who donated and supported them on this journey!


